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Interviewerr (Jim Dougal) Good afternoon. 

De■pite considerable speculation that Pr■eident Clinton wae 
about to appoint a Peace Envoy or to 1and a representative on 
a fact-finding mission to Northern Ireland, the new Clinton 
admini■tration has put that decision off for the time being, 
But when he welcomed the Irish Prima Miniatar Albert Reynold■ 
to the White House for St. Patrick'■ Day, the Pre1ident threw 
his weight behind the continuing effort■ to revive the talks 
procea■, It was clear, however, that the question of an envoy 
had bean put on the back burner. 

Preaidant Clintonz We decided, otter our con■ultation1, that 
that ia certainly an option that I should leave open, both of 
those option■, and have under ••riou1 consideration, A■ you 
know talks began laat year and then were auapended and I am 
vary hopeful that the British and the Irish Governments will 
get back together and begin serioua dialogue aoon, I think 
that ia a precondition a■ I said for the other talks 
proceeding and I am going to stay in touch clo1ely with Prime 
Minister Reynold■, we are going to talk trequantly and I 
expect to have an Ambassador in Ireland pretty soon and I will 
make those decision■ at what ■eema to ma to be tha appropriate 
time, I have not made them now and I don't think it would be 
appropriate to make a final decision on that at thia time, 
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Interviewerr Mr, President, have you taken on board the 

Unionist concerns and anger in Northern Ireland at 1uggeation■ 

that you might send somebody who would attempt to mediate 

peace (unclearl 

Preaident: Well I don't think that the United State■ can make 

peace in Northern Ireland and I don't think that the Unioni1t1 

and Nationalists or anyone el1e would expect that. I think 

that we have a deep concern about the tuture at Ireland. We 

have a deep concern about ending the violence and abu1e■ of 

hwnanity which have been there and I want to do whatever I can 

to support that procesa. I do believe and I'll aay again I do 

beli■ve that the dialogue that waa opened, not all that long 

ago, between theae two Governments in Ireland and Great 

Britain, offer the real chance of producing a framework within 

which peace could occur and I am going to continue to atay on 

top of the situation involved and I will make thoae deci1ion■ 

at a later time when I think they are appropriate. I think it 

is inappropriate now for me to do more than juat to aay that I 

think the Governments should in earneat embrace the 

opportunities that are before them and I will be a1 supportive 

as I can and whenever there seema to be something al•• I could 

do by taking further action then I will do it. I don't want 

to do anything to undermine the peace proceaa, I want to do 

something that will support it and reinforce it, 

Interviewer: President Clinton, speaking on St, Patrick'• 

Day, after a meeting at the White House with Albert Reynold■, 

But Peter King, a Republican Congraaaman from New York aay■ h• 

believes there is considerable support within Congreaa for th■ 

idea ot a Peace Envoy now and for legi1lation oppoainq what he 

calls human rights abuaea in the Province. I aak•d Mr, King, 

who ha■ campaigned !or Gerry Adame to be allowed into the 

United States, how he first became intere■ted in Northern 

Ireland matters? 
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Mr. Xipga Well I am of Iriah deacent ao that gave me my firet 

interest in the Iriah iaaue but also I am concerned about 

human rights. When you combine the two, being of Iriah 

deacent and being concerned with human rights, obvioualy you 

have to be concerned about whata happening in the North of 

Ireland and I have been involved in the ia1ue for more than 15 

yeara and its an issue which regrettably aeema to not only not 

get better it ■eema to if anything get wor,e every year. 

Interviewerz What ia your view on whata happening in Northern 

Ireland at the moment? 

Mr, Xinq1 I think right now there is a very brutal atatua 

quo. I don't think either side, loyaliat or nationaliat, ia 

able to improve their position militarily. I think that 

politically there is a log jam, the Britiah Government i• not 

getting anywhere with the talks and I think right now there ia 

nothing happening except that people on the ground are ■till 

suffering, 

Interviewer, You are only recently elected to Congre••• What 

do you-think aa a member of Congress you can do about that 

situation? 

Mr. Xinq1 The main thing i1 to focu1 attention, to introduce 

or to be involved in legislation such as a Bill of Right■ for 

Northern Ireland, a Special Envoy for the North of Ireland, 

McBride principlee. All of these serve to focus attention on 

the inju·atice in the North of Ireland. Also we could put 

preaaure on the administration, on President Clinton, on the 

State Department, to speak o�t and denounce human right• 

violations in the North of Ireland and alao to take 1ome 

positive steps auch ae appointing a Peace Envoy, by letting 

Prime Minister Major and the British Government know that we 

are aa concerned about human rights violations in Ireland aa 

we are anywh•ra else in the world. 
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Intervievera What kind of 1upport do you have for thoae view• 

in CongrH■? 

Mr, Kinqa I think there is aubatantial aupport for 

legislation which oppo1e1 hwnan rights violation■ in the North 

of Ireland, issues 1uch as a Peace Envoy. I think you will 

find a pretty sizeable majority 1upporting that. I think if 

the McBride principles came to a vote you would see support on 

that. There is a feeling in the Congre•• that the Britiah 

policies have not worked but quite frankly what I think holds 

back the Congress to some extant is the fact that the Dublin 

Government puts a reign or puts a restraint on Irish Americana 

and unlike the Israeli Government, of courae, which encourages 

Jewiah Americans, the Dublin Government also often tend• to 

tell Irish Americans to slow it down and not to get aa 

actively involved. I think that if the Dublin Government 

became more aggreasive you would see much more legialation go 

through Congress and the Congress be much more active on the 

issue. But if you took a aecret ballot, if you aak member■ of 

Congreaa how they feel, I think a solid majority would vote 

for legi■lation auch as the McBride principle, and a Peace 

Envoy to Northern Ireland. 

Interviewer: You are a member of the Republican Party, now 

are the views which you hold not more likely to be held by 

Irish American democrats. 

Mr, i1nq1 Well certainly in the Congress I would say that the 

view• that I have would be supported by a higher percentage of 

democrats than republicans but there are still a number of 

republicans, people such as Ben Gilman, who happens to be 

Jewish by the way and Hamilton Fish, who happens to be 

Protestant. Both of them are republicans and both of them are 

very active on the Irish issue but in. all tairnes1, I have to 

acknowledge that you would find more support among democrat• 

than you would among republicans but-combined you would, I 

believe, have a majority of the House of Repre,entativea. 
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Interviewer1 You have been called Gerry Adam■' �outhpieoe in 

Congr•••· Bow do you an■wer that? 

Mr. Xinq1 Well I am a friend of Gerry Ada.m■ but I repre■ent 

the voters of the third congressional diatrict in New York. I 

apeak for them and I apeak out on i1■ue1 that I think are 

important but I am really accountable to no one other than the 

voters of my constituency but I am certainly willing to listen 

to people such aa Gerry Adams or Havel or Lech Walenea or any 

other human rights leaders around the world. 

- Interviewer: Aren't you though articulating the kind of viewe

which Gerry Adam■ would articulate?

Mr. Xinqt I am 1ure there are any number of viewe which Gerry

Adame and I have the ea.me view, as other iaauea we dieagree on

but juet becau■e Gerry and I happen to have the aame views

certainly doean't mean that I am his mouthpiece. I think

Gerry knows me well enough to know that I ■peak my own mind

and I certainly know Gerry Ada.ma well enough to know that he

■peak■ his own mind. So no, I am speaking for myself, but I

do believe that the American people ahould have the

opportunity to hear Gerry Adams and let them decide how they

feel on hi• views and I am very hopeful that President Clinton

will allow Gerry Ad&m• the opportunity to visit thi■ country

and be heard the same as the British Government is heard.

Interviewer; What are you doing about that? 

Mr. linqs Gerry Adam■ will be applying for a vi■a vary 100n, • 

l will be actively supporting that, I will be working with the

State Department, I will be working with the White Hou■e and

using whatever·leverage whatever pres■ure I have to atand with

those who believe in free speech. This isn't an Irish i■■ue.

This is an ieeue of free speech, that the American people are

entitled to hear all ■ides of all issue■ and on the Iri■h

issue, certainly Gerry Adame, who represents the party which
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is the majority nationalist party in Belta■t for in■tance, he 

certainly ahould ba allowed to come here and articulate hi■ 

position and state hi• ca■e, Hy point i■ there are no heroes 

and there are no 1ainta in the North of Ireland, including tha 

British Amy and I am saying all of the combatant■ should be 

allowed and encouraged to take part in the peace process which 

is why I think Sinn Fein ahould be part of any peace talk1, 

Interviewers You're saying that the Britiah Government and
the other parties should now be talking to Sinn Fein? 

Mr. Kings I think Sinn Fein should be part of any peace talka 

that go on. It'a incredible to think that you are ever going 

to reach peace in the North of Ireland without having Sinn 
Fein at the table. I mean Sinn Fein, Gerry Adama aa a member 

of Parliament for eight yeara, the majority of nationaliat 

Councillors in the Belfast City Council, belong to Sinn Fein, 

Obvioualy they represent a very significant portion of the 

nationalist community and to expect there to be peace without 

their being part of the peace process 111&kea no sanae. Sinn 

Fein haa to be at the peace table. 

Interviewer: Congressman Pater King. Among the many groups 

which will closely watch what policy President Clinton does 

adopt towards Northern Ireland will be the Friends of Ireland, 

A group set up in Congress in 1981 by leading Irish Americana 

including Senator Edward Kennedy and the former Speaker of the 

House of Representative■ Tip O'Neill. The current Chairman is 

Congressman Frank McCluskey from Indiana. He say■ he ha• been 

encouraged by the recent dialogue which ha would like to see 

reau.me. 

Mr, Mc:Cluakeys • Hopefully the strands of talks that had been 

going on with aome interruptions as we all know and we all 
hope will resume again soon, as you know Taoiaeach Reynold• in 

the last two days has called very strongly that they should 

start again a1 soon ae possible, I underatand given Irish 

©NAI/TSCH/2021/95/5 



7 

election schedules that maybe Hay or June or something like 

that but I think there has bean a feeling of some progre••• 

Obviou■ly the violence goes on, quite frankly as we all know 

the violence in the la■t two or three year• ha• been worse 

than previously, I ramemt,er it well when all this started up 

but the talks hopefully will start soon and who know■ there 

may be an American semi-participant in all that given the 

administration'a 

will, 

pledge for an Irish Peace Envoy if you 

Interviewer: Do you though believe that moat member■ of this 

- Congre111, indeed in both Houses, would aupport some kind of a

fact-finding envoy?

Mr. MaCluakeyt I think so. There is definitely atrong

support I think among the Irish American community here in the

United States. Hr. Clinton did not make that pledge for no

reason. I think he knew what he was doing politically when he

did it. I have heard of no criticiam of the move in the House

and I think everyone looking at it from the stand•point of

goodwill could help it turn into a very aucceaaful move. I

did have British parliamentarians hare in my Office last week

downgrading the idea of any great potential and definitely not

wanting to see an envoy ae such or an active participant but I

think from what I heard from them and from what I am hearing

from the Administration since, the idea of, calling it a fact­

finder, could be calling the position a fact-finder po■ition

could be quite acceptable.

Interviewer: Okay, the fact-finder went to Northern Ireland

and came back and presented a report to the President. What

would happan then?

Mr. King: Well I guess we would have the political moral

auasion of the President of the united Statea as far as

talking to the partie■ but obviously I don't think Bill

Clinton, I don't think Bill Clinton or anyone would preaume
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to, in e■■enoe, tall the parties or mandate the partie■, what 

they have to agree to, ultimately it'■ going to have to be a 

reconciliation among the partiea involved. I think Bill 

Clinton would like to consider him1elf a friend and perhap1 

even if th8 fact•finder or envoy position ware excelled to an 

adviser but we, aa you all know we have our own problem■ and 

the parties hare do know what their concarna are ao hopefully, 

hopefully it could help but ultimately reconciliation is going 

to have to occur among the parties involved. 

Interviewer: Would there though be the possibility of ■ome 

further economic help? 

Mr. NaC!luskaya That■ interesting. I have already been in 

consultation with the Appropriations Committee, for example, 

about the Fund for Ireland thi1 year, We don't know exactly 

what the adminiatration will propose. I would hope and assu111e 

it'• at least at previous levels but I think the whole world 

realises that we are into tough economic timea and the 

concerns always are for, as you know, joba at home and it ia 

an item which could lend it■ adherence or bring it■ adherence 

eome criticiam but I for one think there will be an ongoing 

effort to provide aimilar amounts for the Fund for Ireland but 

I don't see any big increaae1 coming, given the whole tenure 

of the foreign aid debate in the United States and our own 

economic problem■. 

In�arvie-rs The Chairman of the Frienda of Ireland in the 

United State■ Congre■• Frank McCluskey. And thata all from 

Inside Politic• for today. Do join Ui again next week at the 

same time. 
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